
Soldier Hollow Charter School Board of Trustee Meeting 
July 27, 2020 

3444 West 3000 South Charleston, Utah 

This meeting will be conducted via Zoom webinar call 
(All times listed are approximate and the Board reserves the right to vote on any item on the agenda) 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

The Mission of Soldier Hollow Charter School is to utilize place-based education to foster autonomous, lifelong 
learning through knowledge of and responsibility for the environment. 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 
6:30 p.m. Welcome 
 
Erin Merryweather:  Anyone have questions regarding the reopening plan? 
 
Question- Katie DeLahunta:  Are kids changing classrooms  in the middle school or are the teachers rotating 
through the classrooms? 
Answer- Erin Merryweather:  Students are changing classrooms, too difficult to move the teachers.  Kids will be 
sanitizing prior to rotating out.  Jamie Bennion:  Each classroom has separate entrances and exits.  Too complicated 
to have teachers hauling all of their materials around.  We are prepared to adapt and change as needed.   
 
Question- Pierette Magleby:  Are younger grades still going to be “co-teaching” and trading off for subjects? 
Answer- Jamie Bennion:  All teachers will teach all core subjects with the exception of fourth grade.  Other grades 
have the option of co-teaching science & social studies.  Teachers in the younger grades will be switching 
classrooms, not students. 
 
Question-  Pierette Magelby:  When and where are temperature checks taking place at school? 
Answer- Jamie Bennion:  Temperature checks will occur before entrance into the school.  Different grades will 
have designated entrance points to the school.  
 
Question- Ryan Taylor:  Do we have any teachers that are concerned about coming back and teaching in the 
classroom? 
Answer-  Jamie Bennion:  We have identified a few of our high risk teachers and are prepared to accommodate 
individual situations. 
 
Question- Pierette Magelby:  Have the teachers seen the in depth return to school plan yet? 
Answer- Jamie Bennion:  Just the teachers that have participated in the committee.  We did not want to release 
too much information before submitting to the state and receiving approval.  Unfortunately we have to be a little 
vague and remain flexible. 
 
Suggestion by Ryan Taylor that we should find alternatives to the requirement regarding doctors notes for 
readmittance to school post illness.  We are expecting more guidance from the county/state moving forward.   
 
No further questions. 
 
TONY HULL MOTIONS THAT WE AUTHORIZE JAMIE BENNION TO SUBMIT THE PLAN TO THE STATE AS PRESENTED 
TONIGHT.  RYAN TAYLOR SECONDS, ALL IN FAVOR.   
 
Next board meeting August 18th, 2020.   
 
6:52 p.m. KATIE DELAHUNTA MOTIONS TO ADJOURN, JENNIFER JOHNSON SECONDS, ALL IN FAVOR. 
 


